THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 9, 1967

Dear Doctor Garcia:

John Macy has asked me to thank you for your letter of
January 28 on behalf of Ambassador Raymond Telles, whom
you recommend to be Assistant Secretary of State for
Latin American Affairs.

We are certainly pleased to have your recommendation.

The President is deeply aware of Ambassador Telles'
qualifications, as indicated by the fact that he ap-
pointed him Chairman of the United States Section of
the Border Development Commission on January 16.

We will be sure to keep Ambassador Telles in mind in
connection with every appropriate opportunity to use
his talents.

Sincerely,

Robert G. Cox

Hector P. Garcia, M.D.
1315 Bright
Corpus Christi, Texas



